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To the Australian Energy Regulator 
 
DCAN thanks you for the opportunity to make a submission on the variation proposed by AusNet to 
its Access Arrangement. We appreciate the extent to which AusNet has consulted on its proposal. 
However, this consultation has not addressed several issues that DCAN views as vital. DCAN knows 
that a fast transition away from gas onto renewables is essential if we are to avoid disastrous 
runaway climate change, and also believes that this transition must be made with climate justice at 
front of mind – i.e. vulnerable community members need to be protected from paying the price of 
the transition. 
 
AusNet has submitted a proposal to vary its recently approved Access Arrangement for 2023-2028. 
The primary request is for a higher rate of depreciation of its assets. AusNet has done this based on 
revised estimates of demand for gas, and its studies of consumer sentiment showing growing 
intention by households to get off fossil gas (AusNet Variation Proposal 2024 pp.17-19). We are 
pleased to note that AusNet appears to be ruling out the alternative pathway of investing in injecting 
hydrogen into the grid on a large scale (pp.27-28). 
 
Superficially, accelerated depreciation appears to allow for wider cost sharing in the wind-down of 
the gas industry. In reality, accelerated depreciation primarily benefits the gas company, by shifting 
risk onto households, who are mostly tenants and financially stressed households that cannot easily 
get off gas. Unfortunately, it does not give an incentive to the energy companies to phase out gas. 
We appreciate that AER has already accepted accelerated depreciation on a case by case basis, and 
allowed for it in its final decision on the original AusNet Access Arrangement for 2023-2028 (AER 
2023). This approach should be reviewed in light of our arguments. 
 
Tying other changes to accelerated depreciation. In our view, AER should only accept a higher rate 
of depreciation for AusNet if it is tied to other changes:  

a) a detailed plan to retire the bulk of the AusNet gas pipeline network by 2035 
b) a plan from AusNet to work with retailers to urgently reduce the gas use of the top cohort of 

household gas users, say the top 20% 
c) a reconsideration by AER of the capital base for the 2024-2028 period and adjustment to 

account for super-profits that the company has made (see below) 
d) a mechanism for AER to ensure that ongoing returns to AusNet shareholders do not exceed 

the rate of return set in the Access Arrangement, with a fail-safe arrangement to claw-back 
funds should this be breached. Currently AusNet is owned by Brookfield, the global private 
equity fund manager, and Australian Retirement Trust. 

e) subject to the above points, an AER proposal to Energy Ministers for wider cost-sharing 
across the energy system, such that the costs of maintaining the gas network during an 
orderly wind-down are borne by all energy users, while protecting the most vulnerable,with 
some of the costs possibly being borne by government.  

 






